Minutes of the meeting of IQAC held on 10th September, 2017 at 11.00 a.m.

1) The minutes of the last meeting held on 25th June, 2017 were read and confirmed.
2) Prin. Dr. S.M. Patil told the members that an issue of fees of Science students was raised before Hon’ble G.P. Pawar Saheb and he has consented to offer 50% concession in the fees of the students of IT and Computer.
3) Prof. G.S. Bhujbal put the resolution to thank Hon’ble President of JSM for the fees concession which has helped the students to pursue B.Sc. IT and Computer.  All the members expressed the greatest sense of gratitude towards the President and JSM Management.
4) While discussing admissions, Prin. Dr.S.M. Patil told the members that admissions to all the faculties/streams are slow, especially to the Arts.  Hon’ble member B.R. Harad advised the teaching staff to make some efforts to increase the student strength.
5) Prof. P.D. Sonawane suggested to organize curricular, Co-curricular and extra-curricular activities with more vigor so that the interest of the students would rise positively.  All agreed with him and decided to give ample publicity to the activities of the college.
6) Mr. A.M. Pawar, O.S. of the college, also told about the efforts taken by non-teaching staff to increase admissions.
7) While reviewing activities of the college, Prin. Dr.S.M. Patil convinced the members that Assessment of T.Y. and P.G. hampered the activities of the college. Teachers of the college were busy in the assessment work (OSM).  Delay in assessment and result has bad effect on the academic atmosphere of the University and colleges.
8) While discussing ISO certification, Prin. Dr. S.M. Patil told the members that the college is preparing for ISO certification and the primary meeting is held.
9) While discussing Staff Room and facilities, Prof. Mrs. Dr. M.K. Bhandari raised the issue of renovation of Staff Room on which Principal and Vice-Principal told that the issue is raised before Hon’ble G.P. Pawar saheb and JSM Management and that they are ready to renovate the staff room and facilities.
10) While taking review of renovation of laboratories of Chemistry and Zoology, Prin. Dr.S.M. Patil told the members that renovation of Chemistry and Zoology labs are underway and the Physics laboratory would also be expanded / renovated.
11) Prof. P.B. Patil told the members that Prof. S.S. Gavare got Ph.D. in Philosophy from the University of Mumbai.  All members congratulated him.
12) Prof. Mrs. G.R. Vishe proposed the vote of Thanks of the meeting and expressed her views about the necessity of applying for the 3rd Cycle of NAAC.

